September 6, 2016

1:10 P.M.

Present: J. Bohm, F. Brown, T. Healey-Beattie, G. Swain and guest G. Woodworth

Pre meeting, G. Woodworth did a presentation of the work she has done in the Old West View cemetery. She has repaired 80 stones in the Revolutionary and Old Brook Side cemeteries so far and will work on into November. She has agreed to a fee of \$50.00 per hour.

OLD BUSINESS:

Minutes of the August meeting were read and accepted with one correction.

- G. Woodworth has given us some photos of her work for use in publication of our endeavors to improve the cemeteries for the up coming tri-centennial.
- J. Bohm reported that all the cemeteries have been limed.

NEW BUSINESS:

In a discussion of the up coming Plaque ceromoney J. Bohm volunteered to contact N. Irish to see if her mother (Marie Janverin) would be able to attend the dedication and T. Healey-Beattie will contact B. Brickett to see if his mother is able to attend. L. Walker will also be invited as a previous Trustee.

- F. Brown presented a bill for \$11.58 for paint for the New West View gates. He also made repairs to the gates at Oak Lawn.
- J. Bohm will send thank You notes to the Rockingham County Corrections Officers for the use of the prisoners in the clean up of brush at the Revolutionary cemetery.

We have been told that it is not necessary to setup a 501-3 to accept donations towards trees, etc.

The 2017 budget was discussed at length with a result of \$24,220.00. this is \$6,895.00°C that last year but is geared towards the tri-centennial. T. Healey-Beattie made the motion to accept, seconded by F. Brown. Voted.

- J. Bohm noted that the supply of By-Laws was getting very low. It was suggested that they be put on line in the form of a PDF. F.Brown made the motion and it was seconded by T. Healey-Beattie. J. Bohm will check with the town secretary to see if this can be done.
- J. Bohm turned in a bill for lunch for the prisoners for the sum of \$68.34 for the two days of work. T. Healey_Beattie made a motion to pay, seconded by F. Brown. Voted.
- F. Brown brought up the subject of a town Pauper lot. There was one in New West View but apparently it has been sold. Wondered if we should have one and if so in which cemetery. This will be looked into.

Respectfully submitted:

Meeting adjourned 3:00 P.M.

Next meeting: October 6, 2016.

Georgianna L Swain Secretary